We are pleased to advise that the CCBC is reopening for member only limited face to face bridge on Monday 25 October.
Restrictions to numbers are necessary because we currently must limit the number of players at the club. Therefore, the
committee has decided to ensure that all playing opportunities are available to our members as a first priority.

We will have three sessions per week at the club for the time being: Monday afternoon supervised, Wednesday
afternoon open, and Thursday afternoon supervised. Any member may play on Monday and Thursday, but supervision
will be available and master points will be awarded as for supervised play. All sessions will begin at 1:00 pm. Pre-
booking on the website is required. The cost will remain at $7; payment by voucher or credit/debit card.

Our Real Bridge sessions will continue on the following days: Tuesday at 1:00 p.m., Thursday at 1:00 p.m. and Saturday
at 1:00 p.m.; the cost remains $10.

To comply with the most recent NSW Public Health Orders, the following requirements will be in place until those orders
change.

Vaccination. Proof of double vaccination is required unless proof of an approved exemption is provided. We will keep a
record of your proof of vaccination, so you need to produce it only on your first visit. If you would like to submit your
proof early by email to the club, you may do so.

Record keeping. We must continue to document your entry and contact details by QR code or other means.

Face masks. Face masks must be properly worn at all times unless you are eating or drinking. If you claim an exemption
from the face mask requirement you must produce written evidence that you have a “physical or mental health illness,
condition, or disability that makes wearing a fitted face covering unsuitable.” Acceptable evidence is a medical
certificate or other written evidence signed by a registered health practitioner or registered NDIS provider, or a
statutory declaration. Evidence of a condition alone is not sufficient. The evidence provider must conclude that the
condition makes wearing a fitted face covering unsuitable. We will keep a record of approved exemptions, so you need
only produce it once. If you claim an exemption, you may submit your evidence via email.

Ventilation. External windows and doors must be open when possible. Please dress accordingly!

Sanitizer. We will continue to have sanitizer on each table to be used between rounds.

Number limitations. We are limited to two groups of 20, so we will return to having two groups of 5 tables each. Those
groups must remain separate, so the director will run separate movements for each side of the room.

In addition, the number of people allowed in the toilets, office, and kitchen is posted at the club.
Cleaning. The club will be thoroughly cleaned after each session as before.
The current COVID Safety Plan will be available for review on the website and at the club.

We look forward to returning to fave to face bridge in a safe environment and thank you in advance for your
understanding and cooperation.



